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Feedback from the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
  

Over 30 people attended the Annual General Meeting on Friday 12th October to celebrate another year of successfully 
delivering services to help local families.  This was our 34th AGM, and the first since Karen Hulett’s retirement as Scheme 
Manager.  We heard from three partners as guest speakers about the value of physical activity to help families meet 
challenges, the importance of dedicated young parents’ support, and the message of “smashing stigma” around mental 
health. 
 

At the event we were able to say a heartfelt “Thank You έ and goodbye to two Trustee Board members, Margaret 
Howe and Vicki Turner.  Margaret has been our Volunteer Representative for over 15 years, joining the Board of Trustees 
after volunteering for a year, and Vicki joined the board 5 years ago as a Family Representative.  They will both be missed, 
but we are very fortunate to have two candidates in the wings going through the trustee recruitment process and we 
hope to be able to announce their names in the next newsletter. 

 Active Families Training -  Places Available! 

  Tuesday 20th November, 10am to 1pm 

You donôt have to be sporty to do this training!  

This is a new half-day course to be co-delivered by Becky, our new Active Families Project Coordinator, for any 
volunteers, whether or not you become involved with supporting families through the Active Families Project.  

Please come and join us to gain an overview of the latest information about the level and type of physical activity 
recommended for adults and children, and learn new ideas for helping families achieve their goals in this very 
important area for all families. 

Trustee Information Event  -  Tuesday 13th November from 1 to 2.30pm 

We are always keen to spread the word about the opportunity to help the charity, and ultimately the families, 
through a trustee role.  

This year we’ve decided, with a few local children’s charities, to hold a joint Trustee Information Event here 
at 121 Coventry Rd.   This falls within National Trustee Week, and we’ll be promoting this in the media, on 
social networks, and through business contacts, but if you, or anyone you know, is interested in finding out 

more about the role, ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ ǎǇǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎΦ 

Prepar ing  for  the Next  Course  of  Preparat ion  

We are already planning ahead for the next COP which we hope to run in the spring. With our two 

new projects running, we are in need of even more volunteers to support all the different families 

we are helping.  

tƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ Ǉŀǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŜƴƧƻȅΣ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ 

ƳŀǘŎƘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ǊƻƭŜǎΦ  

Market Harborough Methodist Church – Charity of the Year 
We are delighted that the Methodist Church in Market Harborough have selected us as their charity of the year.  Stella 
gave a talk at a recent service, which generated lots of interest, and church members have generated significant pledges 
already towards a financial donation by the end of Autumn 2019.   Rev Andy Murphy and his team have also been 

thinking of ways to celebrate the work we do and weôre looking forward to their plans being developed. 



 

 

With best wishes from all here  
at Home-Start South Leicestershire 

Stella, Jo, Nikki, Sarah, Becky, Naomi,  

Erika and Stephen 

Thank you to those able to support our 
fundraising Curry Night last month.   

Over £500 was raised on the night! 

1st November 2018 to 31st January 2019  

 

  Plans include this year a letter sent out to organisations and companies to ask for  

  support with either donations or a fundraising activity linked to the appeal.   

Weôll also be asking local primary schools if they can support us with lollypop stick snowflake 

making or Friendship Bracelet/Bookmark making activities for a Ã1 donation each.   If you have 

connections with a local primary school, company or group, please let us know if you 

can help by creating a ñwarmò introduction. 

We wonôt have any Home-Start Christmas Cards available this year, as Alison Linnell from Feltings.co.uk, who 

created those wonderful bespoke designs for us last year is unable to help us this time round, but we very 

much hope we will be able to have a new set of designs for you for next year. 

We also have a collection of Friendship Bracelet/Bookmark ready made up kits available, 

packaged in our 100% biodegradable bags ï great for stocking fillers ï at Ã1 a time.  

Christmas Lunch & Celebration of Commitment  

Our annual Volunteers’ Christmas Lunch is a regular highlight, now combined with our 
annual Celebration of Commitment event where we thank volunteers who’ve been with us 
for 5 years or more.  

We are so grateful once again to our wonderful team of Best Friends, led by Nadia. for offering to 
organise and prepare the meal, which is always such a ŘŜƭƛŎƛƻǳǎ treat.  

Please do put Tuesday 18th December, 12.30 to 2.30pm  in your diary to come along to 121 Coventry 
Road to meet other volunteers, staff and trustees, and share with us in giving back to those of you 
who give so much to help local families. 

w{±t ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ōȅ тǘƘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΦ 

NEW PROJECTS  started! 
  
We are delighted to welcome Naomi Teagles as our Young Parents Project Coordinator  

working 12 hours a week.  

Naomi has previously worked in the District at Lutterworth Childrenôs Centre and used to run a young 

parents group.  She will be supported at the weekly group on a Friday morning by Avril Da Silva, Youth 

Worker from HCYC (Harborough District Children and Young Peopleôs Charity). The first group met on 

26th October and has a programme of activities planned for parents under 21 years attending with their pre-

school child/ren.  

 

 

We are also delighted to welcome Becky Cave as our Active Families Project Coordinator  

working 16 hours a week 

Becky has moved from being a primary school teacher in Leicestershire, and has experience with a 

Forest School project. She will be working closely with the District Council Physical Activity team and the 

County Council Supporting Leicestershire Families team to help a number of referred families each year 

to build in more physical activity into their lives.  

Naomi Teagles 

Becky Cave 


